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Summer is a time when we think of 
refreshment and relaxation. It is a time to  
reconnect with family and friends. These are 
good things! 
Did you know God planned that from the 
beginning of creation? We try and jam 

everything into a ten week summer. Yet God made us to do 
it once a week.  It is called “Sabbath.”  For the most part we 
think of Sabbath as an old fashioned term. It brings up 
memories of things you could not do because it was 
Sunday but Sabbath is a weekly day of rest and  
re-connection. 
God fashioned the Sabbath for us, his beloved creation, so 
that we might rest and be re-connected to the relationships 
in our lives. Of course the most important relationship we 
have, the model for all our relationships, is our relationship 
with the God who formed us, loves us, and restores us 
through His Son, Jesus Christ. God tells us not to wait for 
the summer to jam everything into a few weeks but to take 
time EACH week to be in communication with Him and 
through Him with each other. 
May your summer be a blessed time for you.  May you find 
rest and peace. And may you find yourself moving into a 
Sabbath way of thinking where EACH week you pay 
deliberate attention to your relationship with God and let His 
love inform all the rest of the relationships of your lives.  
 
     Yours in Christ, 
     Pastor Keith 

“And the Word became flesh and lived among us, and we have seen his glory,                 
the glory as of a father’s only son, full of grace and truth.” 

       John 1:14 

Grace & Truth 
   Grace Lutheran Church, Fremont, OH             JULY 2012 
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A MESSAGE FROM THE BISHOP 
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
How would you answer the question, “When all is said and done, 
what do you hope and pray will have been accomplished through 
your life?” How would you answer the question, “When the day is 
done, what do you hope and pray God will accomplish through the 
congregation of which you are a part?” Such questions are clarifying. 
They push us to ask about what finally is of greatest importance. 
 
Some months ago someone asked me, “Bishop, what do you want 
for our life together in this synod?” That was a clarifying moment 
for me. I found myself saying, “When people look at us individually, 
or when they look at our congregations, or when they look at the 
agencies and ministries that relate to Northwestern Ohio Synod, or 
when they look at us as a synod, I hope and pray that they will see 
something of what God is doing in Christ Jesus through us, among 
us, and within us.” That’s it! 
 
According to St. Mark, Jesus begins his ministry with these words: 
“Now after John was arrested, Jesus came to Galilee, proclaiming 
the good news of God, “ “The time is fulfilled, and the kingdom of 
God has come near; repent and believe in the good news.” “ Mark 
1:14-15. The gospels then unfold the story of how the kingdom (the 
reign) of God draws near in the person of Jesus, in his words and 
deed, in his suffering, death, resurrection and ascension. In response 
to that story, god’s desire is that we do an “about face” (that is, after 
all, the deepest meaning of repentance) and trust ourselves to the 
One who is the author of that story. When by the power of the 
Holy Spirit we do that, those around us will see something of the 
reign of God unfolding. Similarly, when we see that in others, we 
see something of what God is up to in Christ Jesus! 
 
Marked with the cross of Christ forever, we who belong to the 
congregations, ministries and agencies of this synod will be signs of 
and participants in God’s in-breaking reign in Christ Jesus. Our May 
Synod Assembly adopted that Vision Statement as a way of pointing 
us to that which has ultimate importance for us individually, and as 
congregations, ministries and agencies of this synod.                     
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Bishop’s letter continued. 
 
The big question is not “Are we liked” or “what do people think of 
us” or  “will we survive” or “do we have enough money.” The big 
questions are: Do people see Christ when they look at us? Are we 
able to see something of the reign of God in Christ as we look at 
each other and as our eyes are open to the world around us? 
 
We acknowledge the promise given to us in our baptism when we 
were “marked with the cross of Christ forever, when we confess our 
sins and hear the promise of forgiveness, as we wrap ourselves in 
the Word of God in Christ Jesus, when we participate in the prayer 
of the church, when we receive and give “the peace of Christ,” and 
when we are nourished with Christ’s body and blood. 
 
Several days ago, I visited St. Lucas in Toledo. I witnessed a room 
of men gather for an AA meeting. In another room, items were 
being gathered and marked for their “Free Store.” In still another 
space the kitchen was busy in preparation for a daily meal which 
serves 65-80. In this community of poverty and the manifold 
stresses of life, there were ample signs of the abundance, generosity, 
and love that are characteristic of the life of Christ. 
 
A little later in the day, I participated in the dedication of the 
Labuhn Center at the Lutheran Home Society campus in Oregon. 
The center was named after Jerry Labuhn and his wife, Ilene, whose 
lives have been marked by the ability to see Christ in those most 
vulnerable. And, in their care, others have seen Christ. Again I saw 
something of those who are “signs of and participants in God’s    
in-breaking reign in Christ Jesus.” 
 
How would you answer the question, “When all is said and done, 
what do you hope and pray will be said about your life, that of your 
congregation, and that of this synod?” My fervent hope and prayer 
is that our lives, our congregations, and this synod will be signs of 
and participants in God’s in-breaking reign in Christ Jesus. That 
finally is a matter of ultimate importance. Really, in the end, nothing 
else matters. 
 
Bishop Marcus C. Lohrmann 
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Church Council Notes 
 from June 11, 2012 
 
• Installation of Church Council Members will take place at all 

services the weekend of June 30/July 1. 
• The Executive Committee for 2012-2013 was approved as 

follows:  President - Marv Mullholand; Vice President - Jim 
Scranton; Secretary - Jean Dupey; Treasurer - Ruthann 
House; Financial Secretaries - Russ Damman (7:45); Jan 
Harris (10:00) 

• Change to Employee Handbook was approved allowing full 
time employees to contribute to their 403(b) plan upon     
completion of their one year anniversary. 

• The Congregational vote to call Pastor Rice was 115 Yes; 15 
No.  Pastor Rice has 30 days to respond to the Call. 

• The Ministry Covenant developed for use with the new pastor 
was approved. 

• Executive Committee approved that $335.50 be expended 
from Local Mission to help fund tuition for scouts for Camp 
Pioneer.  
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Church Council notes continued. 
Christian Missions/Outreach 
• Yellow Mission envelopes for July, August, and September 

will go to Osterlen Services for Youth. 
• School Uniform kick-off will be held in Spetember. 
• Committee is working with the Fremont City Schools’ summer 

meal program. 
 
Christian Property 
• Courtyard landscaping will be completed in June. 
• Volunteers are needed to assist with kitchen painting on July 

10; please contact Bill Bowlus. 
• Obtaining insurance quotes. 
• Attic fan is being repaired. 
 
Christian Youth/Growth 
• Gift cards and thank you notes were sent to Sunday School 

staff and Spirit volunteers. 
• VBS offerings will go to the Sandusky County Parks. 
• Approved $2,800 for meals for Youth Gathering participants. 
 
Christian Stewardship 
• Committee is developing a brochure to list all organizations 

and services that Grace offers. 
• Planning for Consecration Sunday continues; the six-week 

program will begin on September 16; Consecration Sunday 
will take place on Sunday, October 28 with Pastor Mark Miller 
preaching. 

 
Synod Assembly Report  
• Held at BGSU on May 18-19; representing Grace were    

Pastors Hunsinger and Avers, Janet Dorr, George Schrader, 
and Marv Mullholand.  Becky Seibert attended as a           
representative of the Global Mission Board. 

• Resolution voted on:  congregations may elect an additional 
voting member as long as it is a youth 15-18 or young adult 
19-30. 

• Pastor Joe Lees of St. John’s  was elected for the office of 
churchwide voting member Eastern Conference clergy. 

• Pastor Lloyd Linder was recognized for 60 years as a pastor; 
Pastor Jim Avers was recognized for 45 years as a pastor. 

• The salaries and time of the Bishop’s staff have been          
reduced by 10% in order to balance the budget. 
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BABY BOOMERS  Calendar of Events for the  
coming year! We have put together a list of events that 
should appeal to everyone and on a  variety of  days. 
We will be advertising each event as it comes up along 
with a sign-up deadline. 
 

September 2 - Mud Hens game with dinner before at The Blarney. 
October 5 - Tour of Polter farms, pumpkin carving, bonfire and 
chili dinner. 
November 2 - Toledo Art Museum for dinner, music and exhibits. 
December 1 - Wine tasting at Peggy Rutherfords home. 
January - Wii bowling at St. John’s. 
February - Tour of the Fremont Middle School, and the pool and  
wrestling facility.      
March - Cooking class. 
April - Ross High School musical. 
May - Tour Toledo TV station and dinner in Toledo. 

MAUREEN’S SUMMER SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASS will be 
taking a look at the Gospel lesson each week. Come join in for a 
lively discussion. 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO LEARN TO PLAY MAJONGG?   
Everyone seems to be playing, so if you would like to learn, mark 
your calendars for 7 p.m. on Tuesday, July 10. Bill Armstrong will 
be starting a weekly class and will teach anyone interested in  
learning. If you plan to attend call the church office at 419-332-
1558, so we know how many plan for. 

COULD YOU BUILD SOME SHELVES? We are in need of 
someone to build some shelves for the Uniform Exchange Room. 
If you are interested in helping let Maureen know at by emailing 
maureenpump@yahoo.com or calling the church office. 
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Thank you to all of the wonderful volunteers who made the entire 
VBS week so fantastic! 
     
Registration: Jan Harris and Nan Williams. 
Nursery: Kelsy Rosenberger, Meg Fuchs, Candi Barickman, 
Tammy Sanchez. 
Preschool 1: Lisa Stuart and Morgan Durrell. 
Preschool 2: Aaron Klohn and Kennedi Weltin. 
Preschool 3: Stephanie Moore and Sharon Radsick. 
Preschool 4: Toni Laird and Alaina Klingman. 
Kindergarten: Sara Auen, Nick Auen, Alicia Johnson, Alicia 
Klohn. 
First: Heather Hawn, Meredith Troxel, Brianna Garner. 
Second: Tricia McElfresh. 
Third: Adam Poullaf and Caitlin Marsengill. 
Fourth: Julie Horn and AJ Mehlow. 
Fifth/Sixth: Michael McElfresh and Jake Slaymaker. 
Recreation: Mindy Gedeon, Beth Muffler, Emily Muffler, Jessica 
Schell. 
Preschool Recreation: Kendra Buchele, Meghan Moses, 
Morgan Waggoner. 
Crafts: Robin Seem, Kellie Auen, Jodi Kusmer Moss. 
Preschool Crafts: Cindy Waggoner, Hannah Hoffman. 
Music: David Detwiler, TJ Laird, Sam Detwiler, Scotty Mchugh, 
Nick Owen. 
Tech Support: Grant Gallagher and Carly Wiersma. 
Photographer: Heidi Gallagher. 
Snacks: Annette Fisher, Cheryl Troxel, Amy Lamson, Jan Harris, 
Aaron Poullaf. 
Skit Characters: Ivy McElfresh, Mindy Gedeon, Beth Muffler, 
Tricia McElfresh, Heidi Gallagher. 
Set Construction: Tom Coe. 
Errand Runner: Walker Cooper and Kristen Widman. 
Office Support: Linda Baumer, Tricia Dabrunz, Maureen Pump 
and Pastor Keith. 
Custodians: Jim Post and Walt Lamson. 

Youth News 
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Youth News continued. 

Thank you to Tim Merrill for sharing his sprint car with the VBS 
participants! There were so many people that made the week 
such an absolute success and we thank each and every one of 
you! If your name was overlooked, we sincerely apologize and 
thank you for your help! Thank you, also, to everyone who 
donated items for snacks and crafts!  
 
 
Thank you so much to all of the wonderful Sunday School 
teachers this year who made every Sunday full of excitement, joy 
and love for each of their students! Penny Russell, Lisa Rieman, 
Heather Hawn, AJ Mehlow, Sue Wiersma, Cheryl Paeth, Annette 
Fisher, and Lori Wise. 
 
 
A big thank you, also, to the amazing ladies who helped out the  
Kids’ Clubs at Spirit! Each week these ladies gave much of their 
time, energy and effort to welcome each child at Grace and to 
share the good news of Christ’s love! Sabra Rakay, Tricia 
Dabrunz, Kay Saionz and Vicki Lamb. 
 
 
Just a reminder: For those kids who RSVP’d for the fishing event 
in Clyde, it will be on Monday, July 9 at 10 a.m. at the Raccoon 
Creek Reservoir. This event will last  approximately until noon. 
 
 
Tot Time will be meeting again in July! This time we are hitting 
the road! On Thursday, July 12 at 8 p.m. all preschoolers, with an 
adult are invited to White Star Park Barn in Gibsonburg. We will 
take part in the Sandusky County Park Districts presentation of 
“Fabulous Fireflies!” Some bug boxes and nets will be available 
or you may bring your own. Please call or email if you are 
planning on attending at Stacey Reau at 419-333-0688 or 
Stacey.reau@gmail.com 
 
 
Don’t forget about the Student School Uniform Exchange Room! 
Lots of goodies came in during the week of VBS, so please be 
sure to check out the inventory before you do any back-to-school 
shopping! 
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     Take some time to check out what’s new in 
      our Church Library... 

   from    CRAZY TALKCRAZY TALKCRAZY TALKCRAZY TALK    
    

  
 Hope: The promise of a future worth the trouble it 
takes to get out of bed in the morning. 
 

 Idol:  That thing you think is serving you but is really 
enslaving you. 
 
 

    

   CAR WASH from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. on  
   Saturday, July 7, in the church parking 
   lot. Proceeds will go to support the 
   youth going to the National Youth 
   Gathering in July.  
 
 
YOUTH T-SHIRT SALE FUNDRAISER on Monday, July 
16, 14 youth and 4 adults will travel to New Orleans for the 
National Youth Gathering. The youth participating in this 
trip have decided to wear matching t-shirts (designed by 
Trenton Laird) while we are at the Gathering. We are  
offering the Church family an opportunity to purchase one 
of our shirts. A sample will be hanging in the Activities  
Office on Sundays. We will take orders until Sunday, July 
8. Shirts are $12, payment is due before July 8, and can be 
on a variety of colors with the design in either red or purple. 
An order form will be placed in the activities office and pay-
ments may be made in the Church office during business 
hours. All proceeds will support the National Youth  
gathering. 
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July 1  Louise Nye        Elmwood Health Care Center 
                                                                 at the Springs 
                                                                 401 N. Broadway Rm 223 
         Green Springs, OH 44836 
  
July 2  Jeanne Cunningham 162 Wisteria Drive 
 
July 4  Richard Tallman 1715 North Street 
      
July 5  Fred Lawrence        699 Rambo Lane 
 
July 5  Eric Theller   36 Shaker Court 
 
July 11   Bob Cunningham 162 Wisteria Drive 
 
July 14  Kathy Otermat   759 N. Harbor Pointe Drive 
     Port Clinton, OH 43452 
 
July 15  Calvin Olmstead P.O. Box 208 
     Bettsville, OH 44815 
 
July 17  John Walker  2873 N. County Road 198 
 
July 21  Arthur Johnson  Countryside Continuing Care 
     1965 Countryside Drive Rm 342 
 
July 22  Rosemary Berlekamp 7040 County Road 247  
     Vickery, OH 43464 
 
July 23  Lee Koenig  2210 E. State Street 
 
July 24  Merle Hirt  1561 County Road 226 
 
July 28  Howard Sachs  1011 E. County Road 201 
 
July 29  June Hilty  316 S. Clover St. 
 
July 31  Daryl Sherman  19380 Artzheim Lane 
     Elmore, OH 43416 
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The family of Bruce M. Gahn would like to thank Maureen Pump 
for the many prayers offered during Bruce’s illness and for the 
wonderful message that she gave at his funeral service. It was a 
meaningful and touching sermon for someone she didn’t know 
well. Thanks, also, to the women of the church for the enormous 
luncheon that was provided for the family and friends after the 
service, to Peggy Dorr for the organ music, to Cindy Waggoner 
for delivering chicken soup, and to all those who remembered us 
in any way with cards and prayers during the months of Bruce’s 
illness. 

Judy Gangwer  
                                               and the family of Bruce M. Gahn 
 
 
We want to thank everyone for the prayers, concerns and cards 
during Larry’s recent hospitalization and surgery. We 
appreciate all the love, support and visits from Pastor Keith, 
Pastor Jim, Maureen and friends. Thanks for the delicious 
chicken soup and the prayer shawl that Cindy Waggoner 
delivered to us. We have been so blessed, thanks be to God. 

Friends in Christ, 
Larry and Ann Richardson 

 
 
We would like to thank Maureen for the prayers and concern for 
Dick and I during his hospitalization. As we progressed to 
Countryside for rehab, we had the opportunity to share with 
other residents the sacrament of Communion. Thank you Pastor 
Jim. Thanks to all for the prayers and best wishes for Dick’s 
recovery. How great is our Lord! 

God Bless, 
Dick and Sandy Houghtaling 

 
 
I wish to express my appreciation to my church family for all 
their prayers, cards and encouraging words during my surgery 
and rehab.  Thanks to Maureen and Pastor Avers for their visits 
and prayers. I am so blessed. 

Nancy Roddy 
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Grace Lutheran Church, 
Thank you so much for awarding me the Charles L. and Frances 
L. Fox Foundation Scholarship. It will be very beneficial as I 
make my way through Eastern Michigan for occupational 
therapy. The money will be spent well. Once again thank you 
very much. 

Rachel Laeng 
 
 
 
My sincere thanks to Pastor Keith and the congregation for your 
prayers, cards, and kind words during my recent health 
problems. Special thanks to Maureen for her visits and prayers, 
as well as the delivery of the prayer shawl. Also to Esther 
Chambers for visiting me and bringing along the kind gift of 
soup. 
Many thanks and my the Lord be with you all. 

Wayne Lieske 
 
 
 
The daughter and son-in-law of Beatrice Wratchford would like 
to thank all of our Church family for all of their prayers and 
cards.  
A special thanks also to Pastor Keith and Maureen for their 
phone calls. Also to Bev O’Donnell for the chicken soup and her 
words of kindness. 

God bless you all, 
Kenny and Barb Klohn 

 
 
 
We wish to thank all Grace members who remembered us with 
thoughts, prayers, and cards during the recent loss of Dick’s 
brother. Your concerns were truly comforting. 

Dick and Bev O’Donnell 
 

 

 
The clients and volunteers at Share and Care would like to thank 
you for your kind donation. Our donations have been slow this 
year and friends like you have enabled us to help many of our 
neighbors in need. 

Share and Care 
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               ALTAR GUILD FOR JULY 

                          Marcella Widmer 

    Pam Pelphrey 

    Doug Hetrick 

Dear Friends from Grace Lutheran Church, 
Thank you for your generous donation of Bibles to the Giving 
Store. More than half of them have been graciously received by 
our shoppers. Many of our needy neighbors attend our brief ser-
vice and share their prayer requests very openly. We are all 
growing in faith and sharing in God’s will.  

Sincerely, 
Barbara Hindel 
The Giving Store 

 

     

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
        

  GRACE FELLOWSHIP   GRACE FELLOWSHIP   GRACE FELLOWSHIP   GRACE FELLOWSHIP will meet        

for lunch at Chateau  Tebeau Vineyard  

and Winery on Thursday, July 12 at 

11:30 a.m.  For more info, call Joyce 

Havens at 419-332-0248.                    

All are welcome; please join us! 

 
 
 
Special thanks to Jim Post for planting the flowers around the 
Grace Lutheran sign which sits in front of the courtyard. These 
flowers were donated in memory of Goldie Bowlus, by Jim Post 
and his mother, Helen Post. 
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Hospice of Memorial Hospital is looking for            
volunteers to join our team. Volunteers visit patients and their 
families, provide companionship, deliver medicine and supplies 
to patients, provide support through art, music and reading, as 
well as helping with office work. For more information contact 
Esther Chambers, 419-334-8622; Jim Scranton, 419-334-3785; 
Becky Prasuhn, 419-332-0204; Eve Foreman, 419-333-7829; or 
Al Stokes, 419-332-2110. 

   Thank you to all who have donated to  
   Lutheran World Relief, you help is truly 
   appreciated. GLCW has received money 
   from Thrivent Financial for Lutherans to 
   help cover the cost of some materials and 
   items for our projects this year for ‘Hands-
   on service activity.  
 
For the month of July we will be collecting for our school kits: 
notebooks with at least 70 sheets of paper, blunt scissors, ball-
point pens (no gel ink), and 2 1/2 inch long erasers. Any help 
you can give will be appreciated. There are containers located at 
all the entrances to the church or you may also take your  
donations to the church office. 

 
WOMEN OF GRACE are invited to  
participate in a one-day  retreat hosted by 
the members of Joy Circle at the home of 
Becky Seibert on Tuesday, July 17,  
beginning  at 9 a.m. There will be a morning 
session (10 a.m.) and an afternoon session  

(1 p.m.) presented using the Summer Bible Study in the Gather 
Magazine.   
Materials will be provided as well as lunch at no cost to you. You 
need only to bring your Bible. Feel free to come for the day or 
join in whatever session fits your time schedule. Please RSVP to 
your Circle leader or to Becky at 419-665-2201. 
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   DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER  
          ARTICLES IS JULY 18. 
    
   The newsletter will be assembled 
           on Thursday, July 26. 

                    

 
 

 

   Sara Thiessen and Mark Thomson 
        married on June 2, 2012 

     

 

 

 

 

   DISCHARGED 

        Ellen May 

         Stella Binkley 

        Warren Moellman 

         Wayne Lieske 

         Deanna Root 

     Bill Armstrong 

   

           Marshall Ivan Thibodeau, May 27, 2012 
            son of Joshua and Whitney (Franks) Thibodeau 

 
Bruce M. Gahn 

 
Nina A. Havens 
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Grace Lutheran Church                                                                                     

705 West State Street                                                                                            705 West State Street                                                                                            705 West State Street                                                                                            705 West State Street                                                                                            
Fremont, OH  43420Fremont, OH  43420Fremont, OH  43420Fremont, OH  43420    
    

Return Service RequestedReturn Service RequestedReturn Service RequestedReturn Service Requested    

    
    

    Worship Services: 
  Saturday  5:00pm - Traditional Worship 
  Sunday  7:45am - Liturgical Worship 
                9:00am - Christian Education 
              10:00am - Celebration Worship/Holy Communion 
 
Office Hours – 8:30am-4:00pm, M-F, 419-332-1558 
   E-mail:  gracefremont@yahoo.com 
  Web page:  www.gracefremont.org 
 
Keith A. Hunsinger, Interim Senior Pastor 
   pastorkah@hotmail.com 
James Avers, Visitation Pastor 
  pastorjim777@sbcglobal.net 
Maureen Pump, Lay Associate Minister 
  MaureenPump@yahoo.com 
Linda Baumer, Office Manager 
   billerlinda@yahoo.com 
Tricia Dabrunz, Secretary/Receptionist 
   dabrunztricia@yahoo.com 
 Stacey Reau, Part-time Youth Minister - Preschool-6th grade 
   stacey.reau@gmail.com 
Laurie Buchele, Interim Youth Minister - 7th-12th grades 
   klbuchele@aol.com 
Tricia McElfresh, Director, Noah’s Ark Preschool 
     noahs_ark_fremont@yahoo.com 

NonNonNonNon----ProfitProfitProfitProfit    
    Paid    Paid    Paid    Paid    

Fremont, OHFremont, OHFremont, OHFremont, OH    
Permit #133Permit #133Permit #133Permit #133    

        



1 

 

Church Council Installation 

7:45  Worship 
9:00 Christian Education 
9:00 Summer Sunday School 
10:00 Celebration Worship/ 
          Communion 
 
8:00 DAA 

2 

 

1:00 Bible Study/Lounge 
 
2:30 Spirit Group Meeting 

 4 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Office Closed 

                                                        6  
 
 
 
 

                                                           7 

 

10:00 to 1:00 Car Wash for Youth  
                        Gathering 
 
5:00 Worship/Communion 

Rededication of Chalice  

and Ceborium 

                                                   8 

Rededication of Chalice  

and Ceborium 

7:45 Worship/Communion 
9:00 Christian Education 
9:00 Summer Sunday School 
10:00 Celebration Worship/ 
          Communion 
 
8:00 DAA 

                                                      9 

10:00 Little Lutherans/Crazy Kids 
          Fishing at Clyde Reservoir 
1:00 Bible Study/Lounge 
7:00 Church Council Devotions 
7:15 Standing Committees 
8:15 Church Council 

                                                  10 

 

8:00 Kitchen Painting 
 

                                                  11                                                      12 

11:30 Grace Fellowship at 
           Chateau Tebeau 
 
8:00 Tot Time at White Star Park  
         Barn for “Fabulous Fireflies” 
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5:00 Worship 

                                                 15 

7:45 Worship 
9:00 Christian Education 
9:00 Summer Sunday School 
10:00 Celebration Worship/  
          Communion/Baptism/ 
          Sending Service 
 
8:00 DAA 

16 

 
 

Youth leave for National  
Youth Gathering in  

New Orleans 
 

                                                     17 

 
 

                                                  18 

 
“G & T Deadline” 

 
 

 
 

                                                     19 

 
 

                                                        
 

                                                         21 

 

11:00 to 3:00 Pack 307 Car Wash 
 

5:00 Worship/Communion 
 

 

 

                                                 22 

 

7:45 Worship/Communion 
9:00 Christian Education 
9:00 Summer Sunday School 
10:00 Celebration Worship/  
          Communion 
 
8:00 DAA 

                                                    23  
 

Youth return from National 
Youth Gathering in 

New Orleans                                                  

                                                  
 
 

25 

  
 

                                                     26 

 
“G & T Assembled” 

                                                     27  
                                                         

                                                         28 
 
5:00 Worship 

                                                 29 

 

7:45 Worship 
9:00 Christian Education 
9:00 Summer Sunday School 
10:00 Celebration Worship/  
          Communion 
 
8:00 DAA 

30 

 

  

 

 

 

 

            

 

 

                                                        
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

              

 SUNDAY       MONDAY    TUESDAY          WEDNESDAY      THURSDAY                    FRIDAY                    SATURDAY 

 

2012 

24 

31 

3 5 

20 



    

JULY 8JULY 8JULY 8JULY 8    

   ACOLYTES:    7:45 -  Aaron Klohn, Alicia Klohn   

                           10:00 - Andy Burmeister, Bryce Moreno, Matt Miller 

   DEACONS:      7:45 -  B. Seibert, L. Widmer, C. Klohn, M. Klohn, S. Babione, J. Brock 

               10:00 -  L. Polter, C. Amor, B. Armstrong, E. Dabrunz 

   COMMUNION ASSTS.:  10:00 -  The Muffler Family 

   SOUND SYSTEM:  N. Mayer (5:00), L. Garner (7:45), D. Prasuhn (10:00) 
 

 

    

JULY 15JULY 15JULY 15JULY 15    

   ACOLYTES:   7:45 - Caitlin Marsengill, Morgan Durell 

                          10:00 - Zach Reiman, Collin Reiman, Walker Cooper 

   DEACONS:    7:45 -  J. Dupey, J. Dorr, R. House, P. Karle 

              10:00 -  D. Linder, S. Nossaman, L. Polter, C. Amor 

  COMMUNION ASSTS.:  10:00 -  L. Oberst, L & J. Overmyer, B. Prasuhn 

  SOUND SYSTEM:  B. Bilger (5:00), M. Hirt (7:45), M. McElfresh (10:00) 

    

    

JULY 22JULY 22JULY 22JULY 22    

   ACOLYTES:   7:45 - Lindsay Lagrou, Kortni Lagrou 

                          10:00 - Meredith Troxel, Kristen Widman, Cydne Jess 

   DEACONS:    7:45 -  L. Martin, B. Seibert, L. Widmer, C. Klohn, M. Klohn, S. Babione 

              10:00 -  B. Armstrong, E. Dabrunz, D. Linder, S. Nossaman 

   COMMUNION ASSTS.:  10:00 -  G. Rumball, L. Smith, C. & M. Troxel 

   SOUND SYSTEM:  N. Mayer (5:00), L. Garner (7:45), E. Muffler (10:00) 

    

    

JULY 29JULY 29JULY 29JULY 29    

   ACOLYTES:   7:45 - Josh Oliver, Johnathan Lotycz       

  10:00 - Megan Moses, Alaina Klingman, Brianna Garner 

   DEACONS:    7:45 -  J. Brock, J. Dorr, J. Dupey, R. House 

             10:00 -  L. Polter, C. Amor, B. Armstrong, E. Dabrunz 

   COMMUNION ASSTS.:  10:00 - Tim, Sue & Carly Wiersma, L. Merrill 

   SOUND SYSTEM:  B. Bilger (5:00), M. Hirt (7:45), D. Prasuhn (10:00) 

    

    

AUGUST 5AUGUST 5AUGUST 5AUGUST 5    

   ACOLYTES:   7:45 - Aaron Klohn, Alicia Klohn 

  10:00 - Megan Hawk, Morgan Hawk, Kennedi Weltin 

   DEACONS:    7:45 -  P. Karle, L. Martin, B. Seibert, L. Widmer 

             10:00 -  J. Dorr, D. Linder, S. Nossaman, L. Polter 

   COMMUNION ASSTS.:  10:00 -  K. Saionz, S. Brickner, F. Keller, B. Prasuhn 

   SOUND SYSTEM:  N. Mayer (5:00), M. Hirt (7:45), M. McElfresh (10:00) 

 

GREETERSGREETERSGREETERSGREETERS    
    July 1, 15 & 29July 1, 15 & 29July 1, 15 & 29July 1, 15 & 29    

       7:45 - M/M D. Zilles (Front)                       

     M/M D. Polter (Baptistry)                

     C. Klohn (Chapel) 

 
 

     10:00 -  M/M B. Auxter (Front) 

      K. Burmeister (Baptistry) 

      R. Gray (Chapel) 

    

July 8 & 22July 8 & 22July 8 & 22July 8 & 22    

      7:45 -  M/M R. Baumer (Front) 

     D. Burkett (Baptistry) 

     M/M L. Garner (Chapel) 
                  

    10:00 -  S. Clevenger (Front)           

     L. Halm (Baptistry)               

      M/M L. McElfresh (Chapel) 

USHERSUSHERSUSHERSUSHERS    
    
July 1, 8, 15, 22, & 29July 1, 8, 15, 22, & 29July 1, 8, 15, 22, & 29July 1, 8, 15, 22, & 29 

         7:45 -  D. House 

  A. Mehlow 

  AJ Mehlow 

  B. Schling 

    

July 1, 15, & 29July 1, 15, & 29July 1, 15, & 29July 1, 15, & 29    

      10:00 -  M/M. D. Burmeister 

              D. Cooper 

              D. Curliss   

 

July 8 & 22July 8 & 22July 8 & 22July 8 & 22    

    10:00 -  T. Clevenger 

  T. Shanahan 

  T. Troxel 

  B. Williams 

JULY 1JULY 1JULY 1JULY 1    

ACOLYTES:     7:45 - Cody Johnson, Lexi Johnson 

             10:00 - Walker Cooper, Grant Gallagher, Paul Mowry 

 DEACONS:      7:45 -  J. Dorr, J. Dupey, R. House, L. Martin 

             10:00 -  E. Dabrunz, J. Harris, S. Nossaman, C. Amor 

 COMMUNION ASSTS.:  10:00 -  The McElfresh Family 

 SOUND SYSTEM:  B. Bilger(5:00), M. Hirt (7:45), E. Muffler (10:00) 
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